
From: Sheely, Steven 
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2013 12:37 PM 
To: Berlin, Steve 
Cc: Jackowiak, Patricia; Wilkins, Thaddeus; McSwain, Michele 
Subject: RE: Scan from Chicago Board of Ethics 
 
Steve: 
Pat, Michele, Thaddeus and I attended the General Reception on June 6th as guests of CARPLS.  There 
was no dinner, but light refreshments were served.  It's difficult to precisely place a value on these 
refreshments, but I would say that $20 per person would be the maximum reasonable value. 
 
Also, Thaddeus and Michele attended the Legends' Champagne Reception.  They were also guests of 
CARPLS. 
 
I am attaching several pages from the event program for your information.  Please let us know if there 
are any other reporting requirements. 
 
It appears that this was a "reasonable hosting" public event/ceremony as that term is defined in MCC 2-
156-142.  We determined that it was appropriate to attend this as it was related to official city business. 
 
Steven Sheely 
Deputy Director 
 






	From: Sheely, Steven

